

progress bulletin

Information for Royalton-Hartland residents about the schoolyard environmental project.

JULY/AUG. 2000

Schoolyard project finished

Sports complex to open Sept. 2



The environmental project at the Royalton-Hartland Central School Middleport campus has been successfully completed.

This project, which began last June, was carried out by FMC in cooperation with the School District and the environmental regulatory Agencies. It involved the removal and replacement of soil beneath the track, football field and adjacent areas behind the Jr./Sr. High School, and the construction of a new sports complex.

The sports complex features an 8-lane, all-weather track, new football field, stadium bleachers, press box, scoreboard, sound system, field lighting and a concession stand/field house.

All Roy-Hart residents are invited to the Grand Opening celebration of the School District's new athletic facilities Sat., Sept. 2 at 5:30 p.m. before the Rams home football game against Medina at 7:30.

There will be free hot dogs, pop and ice cream. Door prizes, a funny photo booth, games, face painting, and clowns will entertain the kids until 7 p.m. FMC personnel and Roy-Hart students will provide guided tours of the sports complex at the event.

A short program featuring the Roy-Hart jazz band followed by remarks from District Superintendent Paul Bona and FMC Remediations Department Director Bob Forbes is scheduled for 6:45 on the

Work done to complete project

July 2000

Middleport campus

- Bleachers and press box installed
- Track and field event areas surfaced and lined
- Concession stand/field house finished
- Sodding work and hydroseeding completed
- Fencing installed around sports complex and

THIS PROGRESS BULLETIN

is prepared by the FMC
Corporation in Middleport.
It is sent to all RoyaltonHartland residents to inform
them of FMC's school yard
environmental project.

If you have questions about the project, we want to hear from you. Please call

735-3761 Ext. 289

Agencies acknowledge success of schoolyard project



The US Environmental Protection Agency, the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation and the NYS Department of Health have determined, "the entire schoolyard is suitable for both athletic and non-athletic uses by all school children" in a May 26, 2000 letter to Roy-Hart School District Superintendent Paul Bona.

FMC welcomed the Agencies' confirmation that the schoolyard environmental project has been successfully completed, and that issues concerning the safe use of the entire schoolyard have now been laid to rest.

As USEPA Regional Administrator Jeanne M. Fox noted before the project began, "This project is the culmination of the hard work of many parties, and will result in a much improved place to play." The Agencies have now formally acknowledged this positive



U.S. POSTAGE PAID MIDDLEPORT, NY PERMIT NO.1



POSTAL CUSTOMER

GRAND OPENING NEW SPORTS COMPLEX

Sat., Sept. 2 at 5:30 p.m.

See the new athletic facilities before the Rams' first football game against Medina at 7:30

Come <u>early</u> for FREE HOT DOGS, POP, ICE

environmental issues related to our plant. We will continue to work with the community, local officials and the agencies. If you have questions or want to learn more about FMC call 735-3761.

Stu Throop - Ext. 364 Bob Wojcik - Ext. 202 Patt Fagan - Ext. 289

To view documents related to environmental activities at the plant, visit the repository at:

Middleport Free Library 9 South Vernon Street Middleport, NY 14105 (716) 735-3281